2018 NE DISTRICT SUMMER MEETING MINUTES
District Commodore - Bob Shapiro
District Secretary - Bill Fastiggi
1. Secretary Bill Fastiggi called the meeting to order at 5:45 PM Saturday 6/23/2018
2. Roll Call of Fleets  Fleets in attendance:

Fleet 301-Lake Champlain - 

Fleet 493-Bow Lake - 


Fleet 332-Squam Lake -

Fleet 121 - Merrimack -
3. A motion was made by Nate Owen/seconded by Bretton Gardner and approved unanimously to waive the reading of the Minutes of the Winter 2018 meeting.
4. Treasurers report - Bill Fastiggi reported for Heather Ambrose that the current account balance $2037.05.   2017 income was $205 from fleet dues, expenses were minimal banking fees.  2018 Fleet dues were collected from all fleets present at the Districts. The District's financial position is strong.
5. Unfinished Business (from Winter 2018 meeting)

a. The District Circuit Championship has been re-instituted this year.  Thanks to Dan Egan and John Bates for developing the scoring system.  District secretary will score the series.
b. District Secretary requested contact info from each fleet for website.
c. 2019 Districts and WJM will be held at Malletts Bay.  (From Winter Meeting  -  Fleet 301 will propose a new format to incorporate the WJM into the Districts and make a proposal at the summer district meeting - This did not happen, but will prior to Leaf Peeper for discussion)
6. New Business 


a. Trophy Locations -   (Last known)



District Championship Trophy - With Bill Fastiggi for engraving and repair




Masters Trophy - With Bob Shapiro  - 2017 Masters Champion.



Junior Trophy - With Bob Shapiro




Women's Trophy - With Anya George




Pratt Trophy - At Vermont Sailing Partners




District Circuit trophy - at VSP




District Sportsmanship award - At VSP


b.  Heather Ambrose has decided to step down as District Treasurer.  Brian Gibbs 


volunteered to take over.



c.  Discussion ensued about increasing participation - 



- Nate Hendrickson suggested that a better District wide Social media 




presence might help attract the younger sailors and agreed to 




investigate and report back.  Nate also mentioned that 





fleets/regatta hosts should be more proactive about providing 




housing for all visiting competitors.



- District members agreed to poll their other fleet members who were 




not in attendance at Districts to find out what changes to regatta 




formats and/or schedules would make them more likely to 




attend.
7.
Motion to adjourn was made by Nate Owen, seconded by Brian Gibbs and passed 


unanimously at 6:05 PM
Respectfully  Submitted,

Bill Fastiggi

NED Secretary
